
COUNCIL 
24 FEBRUARY 2010 

 
   
 

 REPORT 7 
 (1215/11/IM) 
 
Report of the Strategy and Policy Committee 
Meeting of Thursday 18 February 2010 
 
 
Members:  Mayor Prendergast, Councillors Ahipene-Mercer, Best, Cook, 

Coughlan, Foster (Chair), Gill, Goulden, McKinnon (Deputy Chair), 
Morrison, Pannett, Pepperell, Ritchie, Wade-Brown and Wain. 

 
 
THE COMMITTEE RECOMMENDS: 
 
 
1. ITEM 023/10P CHARLES PLIMMER BEQUEST FORWARD 

PROGRAMME 
(1215/52/IM) (REPORT 4) 
 
THAT Council: 
 
1. See Part B. 
 
2. (a) Agree up to $75,000 of the Charles Plimmer Bequest be spent 

on Central Business District Beautification in 2010/2011, noting 
that median strips are not eligible. 

 
(b) Agree up to $400,000 of the Charles Plimmer Bequest be spent 

on the Point Dorset/Breaker Bay Restoration between 
2010/2011 and 2011/2012. 

 
(c) Consults on future project ideas to be funded by the Charles 

Plimmer Bequest during the 2012 – 2022 Long-Term Council 
Community Plan. 

 
(d) Agree to investigate for consideration from future Charles 

Plimmer Bequest funding, the five parks in Tawa project, subject 
to a report back by officers addressing the funding available 
and the relationship to councils and the New Zealand Transport 
Agency’s strategic cycleway and walkway priorities. 

 
(e) Request that officers reinstate Lyall Bay beautification into 

Wellington City Council’s updated list. 
 
 

Andy Foster 
Chair 
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